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Presenter: Phyllis Erdman, Ph.D.  

 
The professionals from the field of Human-animal Interactions (HAI) come from diverse backgrounds. 
Most forms of animal assisted therapy (AAT), for example, include helping professionals as well as 
“animal experts” (i.e., veterinarians, animal behaviorists, etc.). Often they do not come from the field 
of social science research and are not familiar with the type of research needed to support AAT or the 
HAI field in general. Moving from a theoretical background to practical applications, this symposium 
then discusses two university related programs designed to foster collaboration between 
professionals in psychology trained to use empirical methods of evaluation and others involved in 
HAI.  Both programs to be discussed are designed to increase communication and exposure of 
participants/students to what have traditionally been two different worlds: helping professionals and 
animal-related professionals. 
 

Biography: Phyllis Erdman, Ph.D.  
 
 Phyllis Erdman, Ph.D. a Professor of Counseling and Associate Dean for Academic Affairs in the 
College of Education, specializes in family therapy and is a Clinical Member and Approved 
Supervisor with the American Association for Marriage and Family Therapy, and is a licensed mental 
health counselor (LMHC) in the state of Washington.  
 
Dr. Erdman has conducted research in clinical training and teaches master's internship classes in the 
Counseling Psychology program. Additionally, her other area of research is in human-animal 
interaction (HAI), specifically looking at the effectiveness of equine facilitated activities. She recently 
completed a study to determine the impact of equine programs on social skill development for 
children on the autism spectrum. She serves on the editorial review board for the new peer reviewed 
on-line journal for the American Psychological Association (The Human-Animal Interaction Bulletin). 
She is currently advising five doctoral students in the department of counseling psychology who are 
conducting research in HAI, which is a new emphasis in the program that has gained significant 
interest in the last two years.  Dr. Erdman was the recipient of the prestigious TACES Outstanding 
Counselor Educator Award in 1998. 

 
     
 
 
 
 
 



    

 

For more information on APA’s Section on Human-Animal Interactions, please visit: www.apa-hai.org 

HUMAN-ANIMAL INTERACTION 
SECTION 13 OF DIVISION 17 OF THE AMERICAN PSYCHOLOGICAL ASSOCIATION 

    

 
                                                                                                                                                                                PresentationPresentationPresentationPresentation    

Wednesday, July 31, 12Wednesday, July 31, 12Wednesday, July 31, 12Wednesday, July 31, 12:00:00:00:00    ––––    1:00PM1:00PM1:00PM1:00PM    
Salon C Salon C Salon C Salon C ----        Waikiki Beach Marriott Resort & SpaWaikiki Beach Marriott Resort & SpaWaikiki Beach Marriott Resort & SpaWaikiki Beach Marriott Resort & Spa    

 

Application of Attachment Application of Attachment Application of Attachment Application of Attachment Theory to theTheory to theTheory to theTheory to the    HumanHumanHumanHuman----Companion Animal Bond, and Companion Animal Bond, and Companion Animal Bond, and Companion Animal Bond, and 
Review of Its EffectsReview of Its EffectsReview of Its EffectsReview of Its Effects    

    
Presenter: Stephanie Willmore 

 
The human-animal bond has been described and revered for thousands of years, but attempts to 
conceptualize, quantify, and examine the effects of this connection are far more recent. Systematic 
attempts to understand the human-animal bond are rare, and the field is nascent. Attachment is a 
biological, evolutionary, and ethological directive, and the theory is focused primarily on attachment 
between infants and caregivers or adult attachment styles. In the past three decades researchers 
have used the term “attachment” to refer to the relationship between pet and person; authors assume 
that the human-animal bond and attachment theory are equivalent concepts without building a 
cohesive argument. The author performed a critical review of the literature in the following areas: 
physiological and psychosocial benefits of the human-companion animal bond, attachment theory, 
and the attachment theory as a lens through which to understand the human-animal bond. 
Implications for counseling and including pets in therapy were also considered. 
 

Biography: Stephanie Wilmore  
 
Stephanie Wilmore, a doctoral student in the Department of Educational Leadership and Counseling 
Psychology at Washington State University (WSU), is currently completing her Pre-doctoral Internship 
at Appalachian State University. She attended the University of Georgia as an undergraduate, 
(criminal justice (BA) and psychology (BS); and attended WSU for her master’s degree in community 
counseling. Her research interests include trauma, women’s issues, the human-animal bond, and 
cross-cultural aspects of personality. Away from school and work, she has many passions and 
interests, most of which revolve around Conan the Destroyer (a Pomeranian mix), Pearl the jumbo 
kitty (a longhaired cat who may have Pica), and Pepper the jungle cat (an athletic tabby who may 
have Intermittent Explosive Disorder). 
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Presenter: Holly A. Hargreaves  
 

Discussion of best practices in human-animal interaction (HAI)  research, the value and importance of 
conducting empirical research in HAI research and finding mentors whom are supportive of such 
research will be expounded upon within this presentation.  The objective of the presentation is to 
share such findings with others in the field as well as aspiring researchers and students in order for 
further quality  research to be conducted in the field and to support fostering mentorship relationships.  
Current research studies that Ms. Hargreaves is currently assisting her mentors, Dr. Sam Steen and 
Dr. Tia Hoffer with research focused on humane education and the association between animal 
cruelty and interpersonal violence. This research will briefly be reviewed in order to provide examples 
of current studies that adhere to the best practices discussed within the presentation.  Ms. 
Hargreaves will also discuss her invaluable experience with her excellent mentors whom supported 
her in conducting HAI research and enabled the HAI studies envisioned to come to fruition. 

 
 

Biography: Holly A. Hargreaves Doctoral Candidate, M.A., M.A., L.C.P.C., N.C.C. 
 
 
Holly Hargreaves is a Doctoral Candidate in the Counseling program at The George Washington 
University.   She is a Licensed Clinical Professional Counselor as well as a Nationally Certified 
Counselor with Masters Degrees in Forensic Psychology and Community Counseling. She has 
published and conducted research studies on human animal interaction focusing on studies 
investigating the benefits of therapeutic riding programs with a research team of developmental 
psychologists including Dr. Delores Westerman and Dr. Patricia Westerman whose work began in 
2005.  She also assists Dr. Tia Hoffer in conducting research on the association between animal 
cruelty and interpersonal violence.  Further, she is currently assisting Dr. Sam Steen in conducting 
research on the effectiveness of humane education programs in elementary schools.   She serves as 
the Co-Chair of the Animals and Interpersonal Violence Interest Group in the American Psychological 
Association’s Section on Human-Animal Interaction: Research & Practice, of Division 17- Counseling 
Psychology.  Holly Hargreaves can be reached at:  hollyhargreaves@hotmail.com. 
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Presenters: Dan Bayly, Sherry Craft, Kendra Reiger, and Greg Urquhart 

 
In order to gain a more comprehensive understanding of treatment barriers, the authors will examine 
the veterans’ perceptions, knowledge and attitudes towards PTSD and its treatment. With this 
information we hope to identify specific issues which may interfere with veteran's participation in 
currently available treatment options.  Furthermore, this information can be used to design education 
and treatment programs which will appeal to and meet the needs of veterans exhibiting PTSD 
symptoms. The researchers’ long term goal is to develop a pilot PTSD equine program that will be 
both effective and appealing to veterans. The need for an equine program in the local area will be 
assessed as the survey allows participants to inquire about additional resources in the Washington 
State region, specifically an equine facilitated, family involved program. 
 

Biography: Dan Bayly, M.A., LCPC, LMHC;  Sherry Craft, M.A., LPC; Kendra Reiger, M.A. and 
Greg Urquhart, B.A. 

 
Greg B. Urquhart graduated with honors from the University of Washington in 2011. He holds a B.A. 
in Psychology as well as an associates in arts and sciences and an associates in general studies. He 
is currently pursuing both a Masters of Arts in Community Counseling and a Ph.D. in Counseling 
Psychology, both from Washington State University. 
 
Sherry Craft is a licensed professional counselor and holds a Master's in Community Counseling from 
Northern Arizona University. She is currently a second year counseling doctoral student at 
Washington State University. Her scholarly interests include the Human-Animal Interaction, combat-
related PTSD, animal-assisted therapy and court-mandated populations.  
 
Kendra Rieger is currently a second year counseling doctoral student at Washington State University. 
She graduated from Gonzaga University in 2012 with an MA in Marriage and Family Counseling. Her 
research interests include human animal interaction, romantic adult attachment, veteran populations, 
and college students. 

Dan Bayly is currently a second year counseling psychology doctoral student at Washington State 
University.  His research interests include human animal interaction, animal assisted interventions, 
PTSD, and play therapy.  Dan is also a Licensed Clinical Professional Counselor and works in private 
practice in Moscow, Idaho.  


